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American Library Association

Committee on Organization

Report to ALA Council

Annual Meeting 2008

Action Item 
I. To revise the composition of the Committee on Accreditation to  reflect practice as follows: 

The Committee on Accreditation shall be composed of twelve members including the chair.  There shall be nine members at large, two public members who are neither members of ALA nor librarians, and one individual representing the Canadian library community who is appointed in consultation with the Canadian Library Association.  Each public member shall be appointed for a two-year term which may be renewed once.  Each of the other members shall be appointed for non-renewable four-year terms.  All terms shall be staggered.  No member may serve more than four years. To qualify as a public member, a person must not have enrolled in library and information studies coursework, been employed in a library, served as a library trustee, or been a member of the American Library Association or other library associations.

Background: This action was brought forward by ALA Senior Associate Executive Director Mary Ghikas and ALA Director of the Office for Accreditation Karen O'Brien.  It essentially clarifies current practice.

Informational Items

I
COO acknowledges that increasingly, informal organizational units like discussion groups and membership initiative groups are serving an important purpose for members who wish to network and discuss common professional interests.  However, there is a perceived need to establish and implement procedures for setting up these groups, particularly at the Association level in order to support members who may be interested in establishing one.  COO also finds it necessary to review its own charge in relation to the establishment and maintenance of said less formal organizational entities. Therefore, COO will be setting up a wiki or some other shared workspace so as to create a context for developing said procedures and for reviewing its charge, with the goal of having changes ready to recommend to Council at Midwinter 2009. 

II
 It has been brought to COO's attention that some Membership Initiative Groups (MIGs) wish to continue their work in their current configurations as Membership Initiative Groups, and do not wish to transform themselves into a more formal structure.   Since current guidelines assert that after three years of existence a MIG must disband or transform, COO has expanded the guidelines to read:  “A Membership Initiative Group shall exist for three years, following which it must petition for another three years, apply for another place within the ALA structure, or disband.”

III
 The chair of the Policy Monitoring Committee asked that COO review its charge and clarify its responsibility with regard to review of unit policies.  COO interprets 5.3 to mean that the Policy Monitoring Committee is charged with reviewing any division, round table, or other unit policies to ensure compliance with Council-established policies as needed.

Respectfully submitted, June, 2008
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